
BETHEL GRANT 
TRASH REMOVAL INFORMATION 

 
 

Q. When is trash picked up? 
 

A. Trash is typically picked up Monday and Thursday mornings. If trash is left out after the 
hauler has left the site, is must be removed and stored until the next scheduled pick up. 

 
Q. When is trash allowed to be placed at the curb? 

 
A. After sunset on Sunday and Wednesdays, unless a holiday then the night before the next 

day (Monday or Thursday night).  
  
 All trash and recycling containers must be properly stored by dusk the evening of trash 

pickup. 
 

Q. Do we recycle? 
 

A. Yes.  Aluminum cans, colored and clear glass, plastics number 1&2.  These should be 
placed in separate containers.  Newspapers should be in paper bags or tied and placed 
next to recycle bins. 

 
Q.  Is trash picked-up on holidays. 
 

A. Trash will be picked up next day. 
 

Q. What do I do regarding bulk item pick-up? 
 

A. Please call 610-272-2751 to schedule.  The trash service will dispose one (1) bulk item 
per unit on Thursdays. Additional items may be left at the curb or assessed a pick-up fee.   
 
NOTE:  computers, TVs, tires, batteries, refrigerators, freezers and air conditioners are 
the owner’s responsibility for disposal.  The trash service will not pick up these items. 

 



N. TRASH : 

 

1. Trash cans and recycling bins are to be stored at rear of unit or out of view from the curb in front 

of the entrance door to that unit  

 

2. All trash and recycling containers must have unit number clearly labeled, painted or marked. 

 

3. Trash is permitted to be stored outdoors only in covered cans. 

 

4. Trash is permitted to be placed at curbside in tied plastic bags the morning of pickup or covered 

cans after dusk the night before trash pickups.  Persistent issues with trash at a particular unit or 

units may result in mandatory storage and/or placement at curb in covered cans only. 

 

5. All trash and recycling containers must be removed and properly stored by dusk the evening of 

trash pickup. 

 

6. Residents are responsible for picking up any remaining trash in their areas that might have been 

left by the trash removal contractor within 24 hours. 

 

7. Furniture, appliances, or other large items will NOT be picked up in the normal trash 

removal process.  Arrangements may be made with the trash removal contractor to have the 

items removed at the resident’s expense.  The contractor’s name and phone number is posted on 

the bulletin board at the mail center and Bethel Grant Web Page www.bethelgrant.com. 

 
8. Only  residential trash only is to be disposed of at Bethel Grant.  Trash from third parties or 

brought on site from non-Bethel Grant homes, is not allowed.  An example is “construction debris 

from off community construction”. 

 

9. Certain items are not permitted by law to be disposed of as regular trash and must be sent to an 

appropriate disposal/recycling facility by the resident.  These items include tires, refrigerators, 

TVs, computers and other electronics. 

 


